
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull 
(Various Roads, Solihull) (Total Prohibition of Pavement, Footway and Verge Parking 

and Total Prohibition of Waiting) Order 2025 
 

Statement of Reasons 
 

Concerns have been raised about dangerous and inappropriate parking on grass verges, open 
spaces and pavements at seven locations within the borough. 

A further location, Eastbury Drive, which was originally prioritised for waiting restrictions, has been 
included within this scheme.  

To prevent nuisance to pedestrians, particularly those with mobility difficulties or visual impairment, 
damage to the structures of the pavement or grass verge, and unsightly environmental damage, a 
‘Prohibition of Verge and Pavement Parking’ is proposed. A pavement also includes footways, and 
any hard surfaced area forming part of the adopted public highway maintainable at public expense. 

It is recommended that the restrictions are advertised as shown on Plan 9595a – 9595h. 

PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management 
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